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Essen, April 8, 2022

To the Communist Party of Greece

Dear comrades!

The German Communist Party is in solidarity with the strikers in Greece who took part in a
nationwide strike on Wednesday against price increases, for wage increases and collective labour
agreements. Leading these actions was the trade union PAME, the Communist Party of Greece and
the Communist Youth Organisation KNE were in the forefront of these actions.

In Thessaloniki there were attacks by the police on the strikers, who were also protesting against
Greece's participation in the NATO war policy. We strongly protest against the repressions against
the KKE and the KNE, against the arrest of eight activists, including members of the KKE and the
KNE, at the strike rally in the port of Thessaloniki, where NATO equipment is being loaded. They
now face trial after their release.

Our party is also fighting against price increases that are pushing more and more people into
poverty in Germany as well. We have therefore launched a campaign for a freeze on energy prices
and demand the socialisation of energy companies. We also demand an end to all support for the
Ukrainian regime, the lifting of the sanctions, which are contrary to international law, and the
withdrawal of the FRG from the NATO war alliance, which has been militarily encircling the
Russian Federation and the People's Republic of China for decades.

The German Communist Party declares its solidarity with the KKE of the KNE and all strikers in
Greece and demands the immediate termination of the proceedings against the eight activists.

With communist greetings

Renate Koppe
International Secretary


mailto:inter@dkp.de
mailto:pv@dkp.de

